FERC-546 (OMB Control No. 1902-0155)

FERC Request for OMB Approval of Non-Substantive Change to FERC-546

The FERC-546 covers certificated filings related to gas pipeline rates.  

Until recently, the Commission posted on its website a guidance document for electronic filing of natural gas pipeline filings.  The guidance document had not been updated for many years and consequently had some outdated information.  Particularly the guide provided instructions for filing methods that are no longer accepted by the Commission and did not display the current OMB control number and related burden information.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]In April, 2014, the Commission updated the filing guide by removing/correcting instructions related to no longer valid filing methods and by including the correct OMB control number and reporting burden information.  Instead of maintaining this guide as a standalone document, the Commission added the contents of the document as an appendix to its existing eTariff implementation guide.  The existing eTariff implementation guide will continue to display the OMB control numbers 1902-0089, 1902-0096, 1902-0154, and 1902-0086.  These control numbers are related to oil, electric and gas tariffs.    

During this update process, the Commission did not modify any substantive reporting requirements.

Based on the above, the Commission requests nonsubstantive change approval of the FERC-546.
  
